25-APR-2014 15:51 FROM +852 2147 9937 TO 21857845 o P.G1

LC Paper No. CB(2)1391/13-14(01)

The Govermment of the

47 | BT &
B 53’ 1B I B Hong Kong Special Administrative Region
g
BRZRH Security Bureau
BFHSREERLI2 % 2 Tim Mei Avenue, Tamar, Hong Kong

F RS Our Ref.:

Y Your Ref.:
Tel No. : 2810 2678
Fax No. : 21479937
25 April 2014

By Fax : 2185 7845

Hon Ip Kwok-him

Chairman, Security Panel
Legislative Council Complex
1 Legislative Council Road
Central

Hong Kong

Dear Mr Ip,

Mr T K Lai, Secretary for Security, has asked me to thank you for your
letter of 11 April and to reply as follows —

“The Administration understands the concems of Security Panel
Members. The Hong Kong Special Administrative Region (“HKSAR”) has a
constitutional duty to enact laws in accordance with Article 23 of the Basic Law
(BL23) for the protection of national security. However, as the current priorities of
the HKSAR Government are to deal with the various social and livelihood issues,
we do not have any plans to enact laws in respect of BL23. When the legislative
exercise is to be taken forward in the future, the HKSAR Government will fully
consult the community in order to achieve a broad-based consensus on the
legislative proposals. Any legislative proposals to be drawn up will be consistent
with the relevant provisions of the Basic Law protecting various rights and freedom,
and relevant international conventions.”

Yours sincerely,

[ 4y oo s

(Polly Kwok)
Administrative Assistant to
Secretary for Security
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